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RUGBY LEAGUE 
WORLD CUP  
Walking out with the 
world's best and meeting 
the Prime Minister! 
Seventeen students from 
Redoubt North had their 
dreams come true on 
Saturday night at the Rugby 
League World Cup. Our 
students had a once in a 
lifetime opportunity to walk 
out onto the field with the 
Kiwi players for their first 
game of the Rugby League 
World Cup.  The Redoubt 
students stood proudly 
smiling and singing in front of 
the Kiwi players as they sang 
the National Anthem.  To 
make the evening even more 
memorable the students had incredible 
seats to enjoy the game and watch the 
Kiwis win. We were also sitting  just a 
few rows in front of Prime Minister 
Jacinda Ardern. After the game the 
Redoubt students had their RLWC          
t-shirts signed and their photos taken 
with the Kiwis and Samoan players. We 
would like to say a massive thank you to 
NZRL for this amazing experience that 
our students will never forget.   
GO kiwis - good luck for your game in 
Christchurch this weekend.  

Welcome to all new students and families—we hope you settle into your new class and make many new 
friends:  Jessica Suman, Leyahna Ng-Shiu-Ta, Mehr Cheema, Losaline Ohuafi, Frankie Xu, Tatyana Theodore, Abel Uo, Liveta  
& Iunisi Hopoate, Pichkatia Heng, Avery Zohs, Jamie Xu, Cairo Sheck and Aaleyah Nisbet.  

MURALS  
We hope you have had 
the opportunity to visit 
school and see the 
amazing new murals that 
have been painted for us 
by Jonny Wartmann, 
Auckland graffiti artist.  
The children and staff 
were amazed by his skill, 
speed — and definite 
talent!!! A huge thank 
you to Jonny for 
brightening up our walls 
and sharing his artistic 
vision with us.  If you 
would like to see any 
more of Jonny’s work 
you can visit his website, 
www.graffitimurals.co.nz 



Jane Milner-Principal  

DICKIE TEREPO ROLLER 
MILLS COMPETITION  
In the 2nd week of the holidays I 
represented Auckland East in the 
Northern 
Roller Mills 
Tournament 
held at St 
Peters 
School in 
Cambridge.  
There were 2 
pools of 5 
teams.  We 
were in the 
pool that 
included 
Counties, 
Northland, 
Waikato and 
King 
Country. We 
won all our 
pool games 
and in the 
semi final we won against Auckland 
West 33-10.  In the final against BOP 
we played a very tough game and 
beat them 29-17 to win the series.  We 
were so excited and proud of 
ourselves.  
Written by Dickie Terepo N5 
Congratulations Dickie!!! 
 

SWIMMING  
Wednesdays and Fridays are the best days for the Middle School as we head off 
to the Papatoetoe Centennial pools for free swimming lessons, sponsored by the 
Sir John Walker Foundation Find Your Field of Dreams.  The twenty-five minute 
lessons are conducted by qualified instructors. Our students are really enjoying 
splashing, floating, dunking and kicking their way across the training pool. 
Parents are welcome to meet us at the pools to watch their  child’s lesson.  

School will close THURSDAY 16 November 

at 2pm  
for PARENT/CHILD/TEACHER CONFERENCES 

Please collect  your children promptly. 

Have you sent your form back yet to request a suitable time?  

PEDAL POWER  
We are fortunate to have the Pedal 
Power programme in Redoubt North 
School this term for our Year 4 to Year 
6 classes. This programme gives the 
students the opportunity to learn 
fundamental cycle skills and safety over 
5 sessions within the school 
environment. We would like to say a big 
thank you to Counties Manukau Sport 
who provide the BMX bikes and 
helmets free of charge, giving all 
children the opportunity to ride.  

BOOKFAIR  
During the holidays staff from Redoubt North packed and lifted 
thousands of books that had been donated to our school from the 
Howick Rotary Club.   We worked tirelessly sorting and 
categorising all the books ready for the sale on Wednesday 1 
November.   We had a huge turnout of families and locals from 
our community and beyond. The $723 raised will go towards our 
annual tradition of buying toys and Christmas gifts for the 
Salvation Army Christmas Appeal. Thank you for supporting 
us. 

PARKING  
The school is 

receiving 
complaints 
regarding 
parents/
whanau 

parking in 
driveways 

when 
collecting 
children at 
3pm.  In the 
interest of 

child safety 
could we ask 
that you park 
according to 

the Road Code 
and also not 

on private 
property.   
Thank you  


